
Ministry of Environment sends a warning Letter to Tri-X indicating that their contravention of 
the Environmental Management Act could meet with a “fine not exceeding $1 000 000 or imprisonment 
for not more than six months, or both.” Yet we found no evidence that a single dollar in 
fines was ever laid or paid. 

	
	

	 	



	 	



Metchosin Fire Department submits a Memo to the District of Metchosin describing “a 
massive open garbage burn” approx. 200’ x 40’ in size, and containing “prohibited items.” This was 
just one of three large garbage fires. Again, we found no evidence in the records to show 
that a single fine was laid for any of the unauthorized burns of demolition waste 
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The Metchosin Fire Department Memo (cont). 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
Metchosin Fire Department submits an Invoice for expenses incurred: also never paid. 
	

	 	



CRD Bylaw sends a letter to Tri-X about the depositing of “large volumes of demolition waste” on 
3659 Sooke Road, as well as “an unattended illegal burn of demolition waste.” 
 

	



	
	
	
	


